
Press release: Foreign Secretary
welcomes new UN Special Envoy for
Yemen

I welcome the appointment of Martin Griffiths to the role of UN
Special Envoy for Yemen. Mr Griffiths brings a wealth of experience
from several high profile UN positions in the region, and is a
leading expert on international mediation and conflict resolution.

I would like to thank Ismail Ould Cheikh Ahmed for his dedication
in the role of UN Special Envoy since April 2015, working to
facilitate a credible peace process in Yemen.

The UK is at the forefront of international efforts to help bring
to Yemen the peace, stability and security that all Yemenis
deserve. This can only be reached through an inclusive political
settlement. Mr Griffiths and his team will be central to achieving
progress and I call upon all parties to engage with the UN process
in good faith.

Notes to editors:

The UK strongly supports the work of the UN in Yemen. We support the efforts
to reboot a UN peace process as a matter of urgency. By the end of the
financial year 2017/18, we will have provided £1.68 million to the UN Special
Envoy’s office to bolster the UN’s capacity to facilitate the peace process.

Media enquiries

For journalists

Email
newsdesk@fco.gov.uk

Newsdesk
020 7008 3100

Further information

Follow the Foreign Office on Twitter @foreignoffice and Facebook
Follow the Foreign Office on Instagram, YouTube and LinkedIn
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